FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
January 28, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Tracy Priestner (TP), Cindy Brown (CB), Hugh Morton (HM)
Absent:


Also Present:


GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None
Budget:
 Assessors:
Steve Medeiros (SM), Chair, and Sue Ann McDermott were in attendance to speak on the budget.  SM only had a version from 12/6.  His issues is with the assistant position being only recommended at $90k when it is advertised for $95k, with a 2% increase July 1st to $96,900.  He has spoken to the administrator and it has not been corrected.  He has made the BOS aware of this.  HM mentioned the missing funding for the office manager.  SM said the office manager is retiring and they put $28,800 in expenses for her to come back and consultant but the administrator cut that.  The committee asked about overlay and SM said they have released some in the past but it is running really tight and will not be able to do so in the foreseeable future.  They have an article for town meeting for another $40k for reval.  Also they are expecting to have a CIPC request in FY22 for a new vendor since they are unhappy with the current one.  
Special Town Meeting:
Article 3:  This is a petition to alter the Right to Farm By-law.  Phil Weinberg (PW), Chair of BOH and Matt Armendo (MA), Director, were in attendance to answer questions.  PW started by saying he was disappointed in the chain of events that led up to the submission of the petition.  The BOH tried to respond and speak to the petitioners but were unable to resolve it.  BB had much concern over the wording in the article and the opinion given by town counsel regarding the legality of the article which contradicted the legal opinion of counsel for the petitioners.  GC reminded everyone that Fincom is only concerned with the financial implications to the town.  Sherri Mahoney, Petitioner, Ray Rapoza, Agricultural Commission, were in attendance to discuss.  Sherri said the petition was only because they couldn’t resolve the issues with the BOH directly.  The amendment to the by-law is only to change the definition of a farm to mirror the Town of Dartmouth.  Ray said the AgComm is not in favor of an animal site registry and neither is the state.  In discussion previously between AgComm and Mike Cahill, Head of Animal Health for the State, Mr. Cahill said that the town should not do an animal registry nor should they charge for it or impose any fines or penalties.  Ray feels the State already has enough controls in place regarding animal disease prevention.  KAR said she reached out to town counsel through the BOS for an estimate of the cost of litigation if this passes and they came back with approx. $50k per case.  HM made a motion and TP seconded to defer recommendation to town meeting for more information.  The vote was unanimous in favor.



Article 4-10: These are to lift the prohibition on recreational marijuana sales and the by-laws associated.  Chris Dunn, Westport Detective/Sergeant, was in attendance to go over some bullet points from the Chief of Police.  He spoke about the increased training that would be needed, traffic enforcement, and possible court time with arrests that could incur if this was allowed in town.  David Bernal, petitioner, spoke that this is not for a specific business, it is just to lift the prohibition.  He spoke on possible revenue benefits to the town if a recreational marijuana facility was in town.  He spoke of the taxes that would be received and the host agreement that would need to be negotiated ahead of time that could include costs related to law enforcement.  BM asked about the role of the BOH in all this and the chair said it is unclear at this time.  Officer Dunn said that there is a craft cannabis committee state website that has more information on the agreements and the taxes.  GC said that as more of these facilities come online, we may lose revenue just as we did with CPC.  Motions were made separately for each article to defer the recommendation vote to next meeting and all members were in favor of this.  TS and CB volunteered to work on research of the possible revenue streams.  BB will work with the BOH on these articles and article 3.  HM will work with the Planning Board regarding marijuana.


Article 1:
Prior year bills-CB motioned and BM seconded to recommend in favor of this article and all members were in agreement.



Article 2:
FY20 transfers-TS motioned and CB seconded to recommend in favor of this article and all members were in agreement.

Liaison Reports:
KR stated that Recreation will be in next week at 8:15 p.m. to discuss the budget.




TS stated the Beach Committee will be in next week as well.




BM said he sent a copy of an email regarding the Cemetery building.  The email was from the administrator that he is proposing taking $25k from perpetual care for design of a new building.




KAR said that the Planning Board is also scheduled next week.



Other:

GC received an email from the Moderator regarding special town meeting which he read to the committee and forwarded through email.


KAR said she distributed a new budget rollup based on numbers from the administrator with a deficit of $414,095.  GC said the numbers changed from 12/19 to 1/28 version with new increases in shellfish, cemetery, board of health, animal control and debt service budgets.



Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:25 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on February 4th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERENCE DOCUMENTS:
Assessors Memo

Special Town Meeting Warrant

Moderator Email

Karen Raus Rollup Budget

Petitions for Special Town Meeting

Opinion Letter from Town Counsel

